Due to the COVID 19 social shutdown, we had no morning meeting and published no Lance.  Just this e-mail “in lieu”.

From: Barry Sparkes [mailto:brsparkes@telus.net] 
Sent: Thursday, March 26, 2020 10:47 AM
To: 'Barry R'; 'Brian Mc'; 'Brian R'; 'Dale W'; 'Dave E'; 'David L'; 'Don T'; 'Doug P'; 'Doug S'; 'Greg D'; 'Harry H'; 'Jamal Y'; 'James W'; 'Jan S'; 'Jodie W'; 'Joy C'; 'Leanne R'; 'Lee R'; 'Mark T'; 'Mark T'; 'Michael R'; 'Mike W'; 'Neil V'; 'Rachel R'; 'Ralph L'; 'Randy M'; 'Shawn K'; 'Sheila B'; 'Stephen C'; 'Tessa B'; 'Troy de'; 'Vojto S'; 'William L'
Cc: 'Wayne Anderson'
Subject: Rotary: Connecting March 26th

Good morning folks,

Welcome to the Rotary Club of Lantzville Connection.

Recent developments you may or may not have heard:

· The RI Convention, planned for June 6th to 10th in Hawaii has been cancelled.

· .

Our attempt at an “on-line meeting” this morning went quite well with 19 members participating.  Not bad, eh?

News and notes from the 19th attached.

Thanks to Don T and PE Mark for putting this together. 
We’ll try again next week (Thursday, April 2nd at 7:30AM).  Hope you can join us.  Details to come…

Birthday and Anniversaries this coming week:  none that I’m aware of…

Monthly Community Breakfast at the 7-10 Club:

Mark is leading the way on looking at several options.  Most likely – hand out a bag lunch of pre-packed, non-perishable items.   More details to come as he works them out…

Our 2020 Golf Tournament, May 29th, at Fairwinds:

Fairwinds has ceased operations indefinitely…

The “Golf Committee” (Don T, Barry, Randy and PE Mark) talked yesterday – and recommend that our 2020 Tournament be cancelled, that we develop a fun fund-raiser for this fall/winter, and a bigger, better Golf Tournament in May 2021.

Easter Egg Hunt (April 12th at Seaview School, Lantzville):  has been cancelled.

Youth Exchange:

Our two exchange students, Catherine and Igor, are still in town, with their ‘new’ host families.

The usual Farewell BBQ in June is “up in the air”.  The welcoming BBQ, for next year’s three inbound students, is still planned for August.

Stephen will be our Youth Exchange Officer (YEO) for the coming year and Jodie will be our Youth Protection Officer (YPO) – replacing Joy who has served as YPO for many years.

The Rotary Foundation:

You are encouraged to continue to support the Rotary Foundation with on-line contributions:  https://my.rotary.org/en/donate
You can select where you would like your contribution to go and whether a one-time or recurring donation.

Just let Lee know what you are doing  --  so he can keep track for our Club.

Next meeting:  via “Zoom”, 7:30AM, Thursday, April 2nd.  Details (how to join) will be sent a bit closer to the date.

Keep your distance, wash your hands and stay healthy,

Barry


Happy/Sad Notes from March 26th 

· a.k.a. as Barry’s interpretations of comments made during our On-line meeting
· So, they may or may not reflect the actual comments made by members… (
Don T:

· Busy dealing with issues at work.  The ups-and-downs of the financial markets are have created some major challenges.

· Also busy preparing to move to Victoria next week…

Stephen C:

· BBBS of CVI has closed their offices and severely curtailed person-to-person contact, so

· Has addressed a good number of files that have been waiting to be dealt with

Doug S:

· Keeping busy in his workshop – but is running out of wood…

Tessa B:

· Mark is busy delivering grocers, so Tessa is busy keeping an eye on him.

· She’s making face masks for emergency workers.

Randy M:

· Back from a great holiday down under where they met some Rotarians from Croatia.

· Over half-way through their 14-day period of self-isolation.

Sheila B:

· It’s been pretty quiet.  She shared a glass of wine on-line with some friends.

· She should get a puppy…

Jamal Y:

· Still hiking weekly with Harry and connecting with distant family.

· Had been in contact with Brian R.  Brian and Sandy are doing well.

Mark T:

· Has engaged in virtual beer-drinking.  [Editor’s comment:  How does that work???]

· Looked into options, but the School District has closed all playgrounds, so our Easter Egg Hunt, scheduled for April 12th, has been cancelled.

Lee R:

· Says work has been “crazy busy” with a lot of re-scheduling.

Jodie & James W:

· Jodie busy in their yard.  James busy in his workshop.  They never see each other.
Joy  C:

· Happy to have figured out how Zoom On-line Meetings work.

· Was talking to Mike Harrigan (a former, long-time Rotarian) the other day. He and Gaye are now living in Origins.

Jan S:

· Still in quarantine at her sister’s place after they returned from Las Vegas where Jan finished 5th in the singles event.  One week to go.

· Las Vegas is a quiet, eerie place when everything is shut down…

Rachel R:

· They have had to close their businesses – which has caused some real challenges.

· Charlotte is doing just fine – thanks for asking.

Dale W:

· Got back home on Tuesday.  In quarantine for 14 days.

· It was a challenge getting home from San Diego.

Troy deJ:

· Has been busy, work-wise, with lots of new commercial security concerns as other businesses shut down or curtail their opening hours.

Shawn K:

· We know she was with us as her phone squawked a couple of time.

· Editor:  I’ll leave it to your imagination as to how busy she must have been with everyone in the world changing their holiday plans and/or trying to get home from distant places…

Greg D:

· A bit of a technophobe (like the editor), Greg was on the phone so we couldn’t see his smiling face.
· He’s become a news junky -- and VERY GLAD to be living north of the 49th rather than south of it!  [Aren’t we all?]

